## Broughton Primary School Newsletter

Wk 02/07/2018		
	Attendance	Unauthorised
Class 2	96.5%	0.0%
Class 3	97.6%	0.0%
Class 4	96.1%	0.9%
Class 5	96.8%	0.0%
Class 6	90.7%	0.0%

Monday 9th July 2018



A reminder that **Derwentwater** have won this year's **team point competition** and will be going to Keswick for a day out tomorrow 10<sup>th</sup> July, within the normal school day. If your child is on this team, they will need a packed lunch, lots of drinks and can come in non-uniform. No money is required. Plenty of sun cream on please and a hat. If you could offer a lift either one way or both, leaving school at 10.00am and collecting at 2.45pm please call the office. The team point list is on the website under parents.

It is **Nursery Sports Day** at 11.00am this Thursday morning.

Grease will be showing Monday and Tuesday night 16<sup>th</sup> and 17<sup>th</sup> July at 6pm and all children from Year 2 upwards are in the performance. Children in costume will need to be back in school at 5.30pm and choir at 5.45pm. There are tickets for both performances available in the office.

I'd like to take this opportunity to **thank two of our School Directors** who are leaving us at the end of term after many years service to school. Our **current Chair Mr Carl Whild**, who became a Governor in 2008 and Mr Gary Tomlinson, **Vice Chair** who became a Governor in 2009 have been fantastic supporters of our school community. Being a Governor and then a Director when we became an Academy is no easy task, with many difficult decisions to make on a regular basis. The time commitment in a voluntary capacity is also huge and I would like to say thank you for all the support they have given me personally during difficult times in school and the support they have given to your children in order to ensure our school is always moving forwards.

Thank you to all those who attended yesterday's **KABS Treasure Hunt**, which was a great success. Around £220 was raised for their funds. A big thank you to Mr Dobie for organising the trail around the village and KABS members for the refreshments.

If you haven't already sent 20p in a named envelope to your child's class teacher for an ice pop on Sports Day which is this Thursday at 1.15pm, please do so asap. KABS are also providing chilled drinks at £1 each for adults on Sports Day. Parents will not be allowed to buy drinks and give to their children as this causes chaos for supervision purposes. The children will remain with staff at all times.

They will have their own water bottles and these will be refilled when necessary. KABS are holding their **Summer Disco** in school for all children on Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> July 6-7.30pm, £2.50 a child entry.

A reminder that school closes for the summer holidays at 1.15pm on Friday 20<sup>th</sup> July and the OOSC will be open that day until 2.30pm, half a session. We resume on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> September. Please be aware that this is earlier than all other local schools in order that we make up for our two week break in May. Staff will have already been in school on Friday 31<sup>st</sup> August on their Inset Day.

Runners don't forget the **Parkrun this Saturday** meeting at Workington Sports Centre at 8.45am. It would be good to see members of the current running club there, parents and anyone else who would like to join us and Sam with the Bodyfit runners. Contact the office if you're taking part and didn't return the slip last week. You will need a bar code if you want your time recorded.

**Monday 16<sup>th</sup> July is the Buttermere Walk for Year 1 upwards.** Your child will need comfortable shoes for walking, plenty of sun cream and a hat, lots to drink and a packed lunch. School uniform does not need to be worn. We will be setting off at 9.00am and hopefully returning for 3.15pm but please bear with us as we do often get delayed. No money is needed, school will be buying ice creams for everyone at the end of the walk.

It has been decided that **Reception** will not take part in the **Buttermere Walk** due to the hot weather plus there is currently a diversion at the lake which adds around 20 minutes to the walk. Instead they will have a day out locally and further details will be sent to parents this week.